
Shutesbury Board of Health
May 20, 2021, 7 pm

Virtual meeting

Present: Norene Pease, chair; Catherine Hilton, clerk; Arleen Read, Garrett Simonsen, Al Werner, board 
members; Mary Anne Antonellis, Mary David, Wm Levine, guests.

Note: recording failed for this meeting because of technical problems.

Minutes of previous meeting approved without emendation.

170 West Pelham Road,  P-55: Well permit application approved.

Library matters.  Mary Anne means to open the library for in-person appointments a couple of days a 
week while also maintaining curbside pickup.  The Friends of the Library will use the ATM tent for a tag 
sale the day after the meeting.  There was discussion of selling food and drink at ATM: the board has no 
objection if the PTO wants to do this, provided household units remain separate and vendor/customer 
transactions are masked.  Cat will run this by the Town Clerk and Town Moderator and get back to Mary 
Anne.  Also Mary Anne wants to have the annual ice-cream social using the Bart’s ice cream truck if 
possible.  No objection by the BOH.  We will put out an advisory message on ATM as we get closer.

Town Clerk has requested guidance on whether to employ an election worker who is refusing 
vaccination.  The board agreed that this person may work but must be masked indoors at all times.

Adjourn 8 pm.


